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Parish Council www.sheriffhutton.co.uk 
The Parish Council met on the 9th June 2017. Councillors present at the meeting were Douglas 
Wooles (Chairman), Penny Bean (Vice-Chairman), Martin Dodd, Dave Smith, Marcus Oxendale and 
Sally Downing. The Clerk was Louise Pink. 2 members of the public were present for part meeting 
only. 
 

Planning Applications for consideration –  
17/00517/HOUSE 39 The Croft, Sheriff Hutton 
Erection of a detached garage to replace an existing detached garage and erection of a 2.0m high 
timber boundary fence facing Calverts Garth stepping down to 1.5m and 1.2m high at the junction 
with Church End. 
Decision – No Objection. 
 

17/00476/FUL  Gower Hall Barn, Thornton Le Clay, Malton 
Change of use and extension of agricultural buildings to form a 4 bedroom dwelling and self-
contained 1 bedroom residential annex. 
Decision – No Objection. 
 

Ryedale District Council – Decisions and Appeals – None. 
 

Mill Lane Housing Development Update 
The affordable housing development in Mill Lane started on site at the end of March with completion 
of the homes expected in February 2018.  
An Open Day for both the rented and shared ownership properties will be held on the 11th July in the 
Village Hall from 1pm to 7pm. Flyers and other publicity for the Open Event will be distributed at the 
end of June.  
Anyone interested in the homes is advised to attend the open event, but in advance of this, further 
information can be obtained by contacting Jennie Young at Ryedale District Council on 01653 
600666 ext. 296 or email: Jennie.Young@ryedale.gov.uk 
 

Next Meeting 
The date of the next Parish Council meeting is Friday 14th July 2017 in the Village Hall at 7.30pm. 
Louise Pink, the Parish Clerk, can be contacted regarding all Parish Council matters at 
sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com or on (01904) 272079. 8 Stratford Way, Huntington, York. 
YO32 9YW. 
 

Super-Mobile Library 
The super-mobile library will visit the Village Hall Car Park between 10.00 and 12.00 noon on Friday 
7th and 21st July. 
 

Health Visitor Drop-in 
The Health Visitor will be next at the Village Hall from 9.30am – 11.30am on Thursday July 6th   
during the Toddler Session for anyone with pre-school children who would like to see her.   Anyone 
wanting to see the Health Visitor is more than welcome to pop into Toddlers (if not attending anyway) 
while they are waiting, but consultations with the Health Visitor are confidential and in a separate 
room. 
 

 

http://www.sheriffhutton.co.uk/
mailto:sheriffhuttonparishcouncil@gmail.com


Sheriff Hutton History Group 
Our speaker this month was Neil Hodges. He gave us an illustrated account of his in-depth research 
of Bracken Hill and the surrounding area.   Bracken Hill, the house, is originally Georgian, then early 
Victorian. 
 

It has been more than a house over the years, including being a barracks, a pub and post office. The 
barracks is named in the 1901 census, and the map of 1904 refers to Sheriff Hutton barracks.   In 
1874 the house and row of cottages were part of a working farm.   The labourers lived in the 
cottages. They worked until well over today`s retirement age, one is recorded as being 93 years old! 
There is evidence of a pulley on the side of the house up to the attic, which might have been used as 
a grain store.   The attic might also have been used as an extra room. 
 

Certain names familiar to us recur in the census over the years such as Pearson, Metcalf, Suggitt 
and Harrison.   A tithe = 1 tenth of the annual produce of land or labour.   This was taken as tax for 
the support of the church and clergy.   The church in return helped the poor of the parish.   There was 
a tithe barn on Coble Lane where produce was stored.   Tithe owners sometimes prepared maps for 
their own use to show the ownership of land. 
 

Hawthorn hedges were used to divide fields for many years. There is evidence of this behind the 
house at Bracken Hill. These hedges are probably about 200 years old. 
 

Neil had some very good slides of the tithe map of Bracken Hill and the surrounding area. 
Thank you Neil for a most interesting evening. 
 

Please note: There will be no meeting in July and August, and the Monday research sessions will be 
closed.   Thank you to everyone who has popped in to see us with information and donations. Our 
archives continue to grow. 
 

Next meeting is on Tuesday 26th September at 7.30 p.m. “The historical study of the Yorkshire 
dialect” presented by Mathew Townend on how dialect has been studied historically.   This connects 
with his earlier topic of our Scandinavian heritage in terms of language.   This will be Mathew`s 
second visit to us, and you can be sure of a very interesting and informative evening. 
Members £2/Visitors £3 including refreshments. 
 

Christian Aid Village Collection 2017 
On behalf of the Churches in Sheriff Hutton, may I thank those who contributed to an increased sum 
of nearly £750 which has been sent to Christian Aid and will help to support their increasing demands 
due to migration. Christian Aid has been helping refugees since 1945 and the call on their services 
does not diminish.  Special thanks to Claire and Barry at the Post Office for their hospitality (hosting 
the box).   Roy Thompson, CA Organiser for SH Churches OR276398. 
 

Sheriff Hutton Field Naturalists  

The weather was at least dry for our visit to Rievaulx-Ashbury Field. This is a small site run by the 
Yorkshire Wildlife Trust and a good place to see a terrific range of wild flowers and butterflies in 
particular. Whilst we weren’t lucky enough to see Roe deer or freshwater shrimps, both of which are 
common here, there was both white and the increasing unusual red clover as well as Yellow Rattle, 
Agrimony and Water Mint.  
 

Our next visit is to Pond Head at Yearsley Wood on Sunday July 2nd. This is a good site for insects, 
dragonflies and butterflies as well as flora. There are no facilities but it’s not too far from home and 
will be a morning’s walk. Please meet at The Highway Inn car park at 10am if you wish to come 
along. 
 

We hope you can join us at any of our meetings. New members are always welcome. Anyone 
wishing to join the group or needing more information about Field Naturalists, please get in touch with 
either Andy on 01904 491308, Jim on 878667 or Tricia on 878995. 
 
 



Sheriff Hutton Tennis Club 
The season is well under way with teams making steady progress through their fixture lists. As in 
previous years, injuries have caused problems in the Ladies team and Christine will be hoping to get 
her regular team back and looking for better results in the remaining matches. The Men’s team is 
having a much better season in Div. 6 and, with the welcome return of Charles, the team is easily 
holding their own and is in mid table. The Hovingham League sides continue to have close matches 
and congratulations to the Ladies team who celebrated their first win of the season, Lucy will be 
looking to build on that success for the remainder of the matches, the Mixed team continue to enjoy 
their matches but wins are elusive. 
  

Social Tennis. The Wednesday morning sessions continue to be well supported. 
  

Junior Tennis. The primary school age juniors are enjoying their coaching sessions with Rob, an LTA 
coach from Easingwold.  They also took part in the Quorn Family Competition. This proved an 
enjoyable afternoon with parents playing with their children. The winners were Joseph Brownbridge 
and his brother Adam The competition gave the juniors the opportunity to put the tennis skills they 
have been learning to good use. 
  

Junior/Intermediate section. The Club Competition will be held on Friday July 7th at 6.30pm. All 
juniors 9 and over welcome. 
  

As you read this Wimbledon will be starting, four lucky couples from the club are going to watch. 
Make sure you are eligible for the club draw next year by becoming a BTM, go to the LTA website 
and follow the links using this club as your place to play. Juniors over 9 can also register. 
  

If Wimbledon inspires you to take up a racket the courts are open all year contact 
Josephinejohnson6@gmail.com for further details. 
 

Sheriff Hutton Bowling Club 
The Season is in full swing and if you fancy a try-out or a return to the game why not come along on 
a Monday afternoon between 1.30 and 2pm. 
 

All equipment and coaching is available free. 
 

 
 
Sheriff Hutton Ladies Group 
Julie Ryan came and gave a talk at our meeting on the 14th June, about her quest to swim the 
channel. Julie fundraises for various causes so she decided to swim the channel to raise money for 
International Rescue. It took her three attempts to do this magnificent task, bad weather and tides 
postponing the first two attempts but in 2012 she finally made it.  
 

On Tuesday 13th June a few of us were guests of Easingwold Ladies Group. We enjoyed a lovely 
lunch and had an interesting speaker who told us about “taking tea the Georgian way”.  
 

We are arranging a trip to Breezy Knees nursery on Wednesday August 9th 2017. 
The entrance fee is £6.50; there is a tea room where lunch can be ordered. 
 

Breezy Knees has lovely gardens to walk round, but it’s a rather long walk to get to the gardens 
before you start to look at the various different themed gardens. Meet at the Village Hall at 10.15am 
Transport is by car. (Names will be taken at the next meeting. 
 

Our next meeting is an open meeting so all are welcome. We have Ed Cornmell who is the Governor 
of Full Sutton Prison coming to tell us about his job at the prison and how the prison is run. Should be 
interesting! Everybody will be on their best behaviour I’m sure 
12th July 2017.7.30pm Sheriff Hutton Village Hall  
 

Barbara Grinham  (01347878476)  
 

https://4.exchange2010.livemail.co.uk/owa/redir.aspx?C=3gVbJRRkRLV5YYhqRPJ8EVuS9oyVOVDX1sGuZlS9WiyjqviRi7TUCA..&URL=mailto%3aJosephinejohnson6%40gmail.com


Neighbourhood Watch 
I had two reports on the 30th May that the Fish sellers were in the village yet again, I informed 101, 
and the Police attended.   On this occasion, wet fish was being sold, which appears to have less 
legislation, so buyer beware.   Their vehicle was legal, and the cold calling response was that they 
had existing customers in the village, so the Police were unable to take any further action, but have 
informed Trading Standards of the incident. 
 

Unfortunately, I have to report no further progress on the Community Speedwatch initiative. 
                                                                                                         

Terry Johnson, Lead Coordinator,  (01347 878626, terryj70@btinternet.com) 
 

Sheriff Hutton Cricket Club 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI have continued their good form this season remaining unbeaten over the last 
month and is currently 5th in their division and in touch with the leaders.  The 2nd XI have not fared so 
well since getting off to a good start. The season has been a bit ‘stop-start’ with a number of games 
being called off and form has been inconsistent.  After recent struggles in the Pilmoor Evening 
League the club has returned to winning ways in June. 
 

The results over the last month up to 17th June and individual performances are listed below: 
 

24th May (Pilmoor Evening League) 
Sheriff Hutton lost by 79 runs. Raskelf 140-6 (Dave Hull 2-28, Joe Schofield 3-37); Sheriff Hutton 61 
all out 
 

20th May 
Both 1st and 2nd XI games matches abandoned due to rain. 
 

27th May 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI won by 8 wkts. Heworth 104-9 (Richard Armitage 3-24); Sheriff Hutton 105-2 
(Dave Hull 52*, Matt Maltby 40) 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost by 5 wkts. Sheriff Hutton 121 all out (Vince Coan 28); Huby 126-5 
 

30th May (Pilmoor Evening League) 
Sheriff Hutton lost by 32 runs. R&H 121-0; Sheriff Hutton 89 all out 
 

3rd June 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI - Match Drawn. Huby 201-7 (Dave Hull 3-66); Sheriff Hutton 181-8 (Dave Hull 54, 
Matt Maltby 47) 
 

7th June (Pilmoor Evening League) 
Sheriff Hutton won by 27 runs. Sheriff Hutton 125-5 (Rich Reynolds 40*, Matt Maltby 36); Crayke 98-
6 (Rik Ainley 2-36) 
 

10th June 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI won by 10 wkts. New Earswick 48 all out (Richard Armitage 6-29); Sheriff Hutton 
48-0 (Matty Prosser 35*) 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI - match abandoned due to rain – no play. 
 

17th June 
Sheriff Hutton 1st XI - Match Drawn. Osbaldwick 234 all out (Matt Maltby 4-46, Ian Bews 4-56); Sheriff 
Hutton 201-7 (Geoff Schofield 77*, Andy Frank 65) 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd XI lost by 60 runs. Hovingham 228 all out (Vince Coan 3-32, Sally Fairweather 3-
28); Sheriff Hutton 168 all out (Raghav Bhatia 33, Sachin Thakur 38, Nick Gill 35) 
 

200 Club 
The draws have been made for June and July and the winners are: 
June – Mrs Mills 
July – Sally and Neil Fairweather 
 

 
 



Sheriff Hutton School 
July brings another successful school year to an end. We would like to wish all of our Year 6 children 
the very best of luck for the future as they move onto the next stage of their education either at 
Malton, Easingwold, Ryedale or Huntington School. 
 

The children throughout the school have enjoyed several great topics this year including World War 
II, dinosaurs, the Great Fire of London, The Victorians, Ourselves and the Romans. 
  

With so many challenges facing schools I am constantly overwhelmed at the amazing support from 
our local community; from coming to listen to the children read to attending one of our events. Thank 
you to everyone for this wonderful commitment to our school.  
 

The PTFA has raised a fantastic amount of money this year which we hope will help us to buy new 
tables and chairs for the dining hall as well as contributing to further educational visitors and trips. 
 

I am sure the children will enjoy the remaining weeks of the school year with our annual sports day 
and the end of year BBQ. 
 

The children return to school on Tuesday 5th September. 
 

Message from the Jumblies – 
Having been shortlisted for the Queens Award for Voluntary Service, we were disappointed to miss 
out on an actual award.   However, we are so proud to have been shortlisted from the vast number of 
nominations countrywide, and to receive a letter expressing appreciation for the work we do for the 
local community.   Our sincere thanks go to Michael Charlton-Weedy who spent a lot of time 
preparing the nomination and to those who submitted supporting letters.   Although disappointed we 
are not downhearted and we will continue raising money not only for our own community but all the 
other worthy causes that help us in our lives. 
 

Despite the pouring rain lots of buyers came along to the May Jumble Sale for Alne Hall Cheshire 
Home, which raised £1500.   The Friends of Alne Hall were absolutely delighted with the support 
received from our local community.   Many thanks to everyone who donated Jumble and came along 
to support.  
 

The June Jumble Sale was a great success.   Good jumble and probably the hottest day of the year.   
The total raised for York Against Cancer was £1750, which included some cash donations.   This will 
help towards reaching their £100,000 target for their 30th anniversary year which is to support their 
mobile chemotherapy unit.   Once again thank you to everyone who gave support.  This brings our 
running total to £10,725 
 

Bonnie has also been very busy and has raised £340 from the sale of jewellery which has been 
donated to the Alzheimer’s Society to support research into this extremely debilitating disease. 
 

Our last fundraising event before taking our summer break is our annual Coffee Morning on Saturday 
8th July at Midway Main Street, 10am to 12 noon.   As well as the delicious homemade refreshments, 
there will be a book stall, tombola and raffle, as well as Bonnie’s Second Hand Jewellery Stall.   We 
really love this event as it gives us a chance to see all our regulars and have time to chat socially.   If 
you haven’t been before, please do come along and spend an enjoyable morning with us and help us 
raise money for Help the Heroes.   The £2 admission charge includes coffee or tea and a jam and 
cream scone, or piece of Cake if preferred.   
 

We will then be having a 2 month break with our next Jumble Sale being on 9th September to raise 
money for Yorkshire Air Ambulance.   As the YAA do not have an official support group we will be 
appealing for donations of bric-a-brac, clothes, curtains, bedding etc.  shoes, toys and books. The 
YAA provide a life-saving service and have attended many incidents in this area.  Money raised will 
help to keep them flying. 
 

Hoping you all have a good summer and that we can look forward to your continuing support. 
 

Penny Bean 878392  



THE METHODIST CHURCH 
There seems to be a general increase in energy this month and no doubt it will increase as we move 
into July.   Getting to the time when family activity and sporting challenges are really in full flow. 
Whatever you might be doing do try to get the best out of it and cherish the opportunity, for it may be 
a memory you might never forget, and do take a pause now and then to look around you at scenery 
or just the people you are sharing it with. What blessings we all have. 
Have a lovely energetic month with God's blessing. 
 

Sunday Services  
2nd  10.30am Revd Dr Peter Doble (Book of James, part 3) 
9th  10.30am Revd Ann Vaughan (Book of James, part 4) 

16th  NO SERVICE    (Circuit Celebration at Central Methodist Church 2 – 5.30pm) 
23rd  10.30am Revd Elizabeth Cushion 
30th  10.30am UNITED SERVICE Revd Dr Michael Chester (Communion) 

 

Other Activities 
All Wednesdays 10.00am Drop-in for Coffee in the Miss Ward Room 
Wednesday, July 5th  11.15am Discussion with Revd Elizabeth Cushion on James part 3 

 

CAN YOU HELP PLEASE  
We need someone to help provide music for our hymns or songs we sing in the Sunday services 
from 10.30 to 11.30 a.m.   To provide this music we have a GEM electronic classical organ for 
playing by someone with piano or organ skill. In addition, we have a Roland Midi disc system which 
can be used to play through the organ or an independent sound box with speakers. If you feel you 
could help us from time to time, not every week, we would love to contact you. Please contact Eric 
Hayhurst (878471) or Jean Shuttleworth (878542) if you have the slightest interest, thank you. 
 
 

 

 

A Date for your Diary 

An Evening of Murder Mystery 
Saturday, November 18th  

 

Do you fancy an evening of Murder, Mystery and Suspense – not to mention a three course meal 
being included in the price – with the Super Sleuths ? 

 

Enjoy a meal with friends, be entertained and help the intrepid detective solve the case.   All this for 
just £15 per person 

 

Super Sleuths need a minimum of 30 people to make the evening work so we need your bookings no 
later than the end of September but earlier would be very helpful. 

 

Book now for An Evening to Die For which is in support of the Village Hall 
 

for tickets call Jenny McMillan on 879175 or Richard Haste on 878581 – now! 
 

 

 
 

The Village Ramble is Heading for Huggate 
July’s ramble takes us up onto the Wolds for a circular walk starting in Huggate.   Come along on 
Thursday, July 27th and enjoy that feeling of being on top of the world (or should that be ‘on top of 
the wold?) in delightful, empty countryside on this 4½ mile walk.   We finish the walk with a pub lunch.   
Meet at the Village Hall car park at 9.30am; transport can be provided.   We return to the village 
before 3.00pm. 
 
 



St. Helen & the Holy Cross Sheriff Hutton with St. Leonard Farlington 
The Forest of Galtres Benefice of St.Leonard, Farlington: St Mary, Marton: St. Helen & The Holy Cross, Sheriff Hutton: St. Nicholas, Stillington; All Hallows, Sutton-on-the-Forest 

 
 

SERVICES IN JULY 
 

Sheriff Hutton 2nd  9.30am Holy Communion  4pm Choral Evensong – see below 

 9th  10.00am Morning Worship               

 16th 10.30am Benefice Eucharist at Stillington 6pm Celtic Meditative Worship at Marton 

 23rd  9.30am Holy Communion    

 30th   10.30am Ecumenical at Methodist Church    

      

Farlington 9th  11.15am Shortened Matins   

 16th  10.30am Benefice Eucharist at Stillington   

 23rd  11.15am Holy Communion (BCP) 6pm Celtic Meditative Worship at Marton 

      

Marton 2nd    6pm Benefice Celtic Eucharist 

 16th    6pm Celtic Meditative Worship 

      

Stillington 3nd  9.30am Morning Worship    

 9th  9.30am Holy Communion    

 16th  10.30am Benefice Eucharist    

 23rd  9.30am Holy Communion    

 30th  9.30am TBA   

      

Sutton 2nd  8am 
10.45am 

Holy Communion  
Morning Worship 

  

 9th 10.45am Holy Communion   

 16th  8am 
10.30am 

Holy Communion 
Benefice Eucharist at Stillington 

  

 23rd  10.45am Holy Communion   

 30th  11.00am Ecumenical at Huby Chapel   
 

EVENTS 
 

 

July 1st  
 
 
 
 
July 2nd  

 

Oldish Spice – A free concert and BBQ to celebrate Roy Thompson’s 80th will be 
held in the Parish Church and Churchyard 6.30 for 7pm. Please get tickets for the 
BBQ [to aid catering] from John Oakley 878754 or Roy Thompson 878644. 
Donations  welcome 
 
Free Village Tea Party – 2-3.30pm in the parish church to continue the celebrations 
again donations welcome. . This will be followed at 4pm by a Choral Evensong 
sung by Helmsley Chamber Choir 
     

NOTICES 
 

There will be a meeting of the Trustees of the Village Charity on Monday 10th July at 7.30pm in the 
Village Hall.   Applications for assistance must be with the secretary [John Oakley - Old School 
House, Tel: 878754] no later than Wednesday 5th July. 
 
 

OLDISH SPICE – an evening of popular music from the 60’s to the 80’s performed by a variety of artists  
and groups in St Helen and the Holy Cross on Saturday 1st July at 6.30 for 7pm. There will a cash bar and 
BBQ for which we would ask you to book to aid catering. Tickets from John Oakley 878754, 
jsoak@btinternet.com.  
 

Choral Evensong – on Sunday 2nd July will be preceded by afternoon tea served from 2.30 – 3.30pm. At 
4pm Helmsley Chamber Choir will lead us in Choral Evensong. 
 

The Concert, BBQ and Sunday tea will be free but donations to the church will be very welcome. 
All events are celebrating the coming of age [80!] of Roy Thompson who has recently retired after nearly 
40 years as churchwarden 
 

Please see posters for further details.  

  

mailto:jsoak@btinternet.com


 
 

Family Barn Dance 
in aid of St Leonard’s Church, Farlington 

 

Saturday, July 15th   6.30pm – 10.30pm 
Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 

 

Tickets £10.00 (Children £5.00) including Supper from 
Sue – 811115   :   Michelle – 878402   :   Wendy – 878581 

 

Licensed Cash Bar 

 

Stability, Hope & Trust 
As we reach these summer months of July and August what would it mean for us to have these three 
words, stability, hope and trust, featuring prominently in our lives? I’m guessing as you read this letter 
that your answer is ‘quite a lot’ and who wouldn’t blame you. 
 

It doesn’t matter if you are the type of person who sees the glass half full or half empty for we are all 
affected by the same things; the only difference is our circumstances. As we go to press there are 
many uncertainties that arise from the current political state of affairs. Our Prime Minster wanted to 
bring stability, Mrs May had hope for the future and put her trust in the electorate and we are where 
we are. 
 

It has been said that God loves us to make plans and smiles when we do, it is a loving smile, for so 
very often our plans go awry and we ask ourselves ‘what on earth happened there then.’ As 
Christians, we have the same cares and concerns, just as much as the next person, but we also have 
an inner hope that brings with it a sense of peace and reassurance when things aren’t going so well. 
The prophet Jeremiah wrote ‘For surely I know the plans I have for you, says the Lord, plans for your 
welfare and not for harm, to give you a future with hope.’ (Jeremiah 29:11) 
  

We may be looking at a summer of uncertainty as we hope for stability, but looking again to Scripture 
and we find not only hope but reassurance too ‘Cast all your anxiety on him, because he cares for 
you.’ (1 Peter 5:7)  
 

God wants us to lean on him, to cast all our cares on him; after all he is big enough! 
 

My prayer for this summer is a simple one.  I’m praying that we can each have and enjoy the 
blessings that the season of summer brings; that we are able to enjoy each other’s company and that 
in our homes and across our villages we find a sense of unity in community that gives us hope and 
peace as we trust a higher authority.  That ultimately you are able to ‘Trust in the Lord with all your 
heart’ (Proverbs 3:5) 
  

May we all be richly blessed with a good portion of stability, hope and trust this summer and always. 
 

Blessings, Revd Steve Whiting 

 
 
Playgroup 
This term Playgroup have been spending a great deal of time outside in our own garden, the 
playground and the park. They have been on nature walks enjoying the opportunity to explore the 
moat and roll down hills. Our older children are beginning their transition visits to school and we will 
be saying goodbye to them with a heavy heart but look forward to seeing them over the fence in 
September as grown up school children. 
  

We will be welcoming some new starters in September but we have spaces for available on 
Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Fridays. 
Please contact 07717 799646 or shuttonpreschool1@yahoo.com to find out more or arrange a visit. 
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The Village I Remember 
Alan Farnaby’s Memories of The Farming Community 
In the 1930’s most people were occupied in farming or allied trades.   There were eight working farms 
and six smallholdings within the village and thirty-seven outlying farms.   Almost all were mixed 
farms, and it was only after the 1939/45 war that farmers began to specialise, many increasing their 
dairy herds because of the stability which the Milk Marketing Board brought to the industry, the milk 
being collected from the farm gate daily, and for the first time farmers had a regular monthly income. 
 
Beef and arable farming also played an important role in the economy of the Parish. 
 
Almost all the village farmers and smallholders farmed land outside the village, several had gaits 
(shares in) the Ings Pastures situated at the bottom of Carr Hill and Carr Pasture – the first field on 
the right when entering Carr Lane – the main access to Sheriff Hutton Carrs.   All who owned the 
gaits were the joint owners of the land and each year, in turn, they acted as Pasture Master seeing 
that the rules were strictly adhered to i.e. that gait owners only grazed the correct number of stock 
between May and October each year and that fences, hedges and gates were maintained.   All the 
cattle put in the Ings Pasture were dairy cows and they, together with animals from other farms, had 
to be walked twice daily to and from the fields for milking.   Cows belonging to Hodgsons, Calverts, 
Pearsons, Hulls, Farnabys, Simpsons and Solitts could be on the move at any time mornings and 
evenings. 
 
A number of smallholders had joint ownerships of small fields all arable in the ‘Canadas’ on the south 
side of Mill Lane or at ‘Storey’ on the Sutton road near Sheriff Hutton Bridge, and at the ‘Anchor’ just 
beyond Brickyard Farm on the Strensall road. 
 
Pigs and poultry were kept on most holdings, eggs and dressed poultry being sold by the women folk 
for their housekeeping money.   Many of them made butter and curd and together with the dressed 
poultry ‘stood’ York Market every Saturday, travelling on Tom Harrison’s bus, putting their buckets 
and baskets on the roof; the West Yorkshire Bus Company followed on with the service. 
 
Farming was very labour intensive and many farmers needed to hire in help at certain times of the 
year for weeding and pulling carrots which were grown to the south of the parish on the light sandy 
land.   Much of this work was done by ‘gangs’ of ladies who worked for Mr Bob Goddard or Mr Bob 
Atlay.   At potato picking times these ‘gangs’ were joined by schoolchildren able to earn money during 
their October holidays. 
 
Extra help was available during the war years from the Land Army and the Italian and German 
prisoners of war who were billeted at Eden Camp, Old Malton.   They wore distinctive clothing of 
shirts and coats having circles of different colours stitched to them making them easily recognisable. 
 
[An extract from Impressions of a History published by a village History Group for the Millennium and 
long out of print.   More will follow when space permits.] 
 
 
 

 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall – 200 Club 
 

£25 winners in the June draw were 64, 68, 166, 209 and 220.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

BEAUMONT’S GARAGE 
 
 

MOT Testing 
Repairs : Servicing 

 

 

Tel : 01347 878 326 

 

J SKELTON GARAGE SERVICES LTD 
 

MOT Testing, Servicing & Repairs 
Discount Tyres & Exhausts 

Electrics & Engine Diagnostics 
Air Conditioning & Wheel Alignment 

 

3–5 Dale Road, Sheriff Hutton, York, YO60 6RZ 

www.j-skelton.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878 790 

 
 

J H WRIGHT & 
SONS 

 

COAL AND COKE MERCHANTS 
 

Old Station House, Gate Helmsley 
York  YO41 1JU 

 

Tel : 01759 371 319 
 

Painter & Decorator 
GRAHAM HILL 

 

“25 Years Experience” 
 

The Byre, Field House Farm 
Thornton-le-Clay, York Y060 7QA 

 

Tel : 01904 468 773 

 

CATHY CUNNINGHAM 
 

CREATIVE INTERIOR DESIGN 
ALL TYPES OF DECORATING 
PAINTING  WALLPAPERING 

FURNITURE PAINTING 
 

Tel : (Bulmer) 01653 618152 
cathymcunningham@icloud.com  

Neil Eshelby 
Painter and Decorator 

Free Estimates : Interior & Exterior 
 

68 Anthea Drive, 
Huntington, York YO31 9DD 

Tel : 01904 654 523 
Mobile : 07704 403 358 

Email : theeshes@tiscali.co.uk  
 

 

PAUL NELSON 
Holly Lodge, Sheriff Hutton 

 

FOR ALL YOUR PAINTING AND 
DECORATING 

 

Tel : 01347 878 185 

 

DUO HANDIMAN 
Handyman services 

to the Sheriff Hutton area 
 

No job too small 
 

Please call Michael Binnersley 
 

Tel : 01347 879056 or 07977 226 595 

 
 

 
 

 

PETER BEAN BUILDING 
 

Farm Building : Concreting 
Home Extension & Repairs 

Tarmacadam and Block Paving 
Excavation and Drainage 

 

Tel : 01347 878 392  
or 07836 623 188 

 

 

EDWARD HULL 
 

BUILDER 
& 

CONTRACTOR 
 

Tel : 01347 878 354 
Mob : 07702 661 664 

 

STEPHEN SHIPLEY 
T/A D R Shipley 

 

Builders and Contractors 
 

6, Warwick Close, Sheriff Hutton 
Tel : 01347 879 173 

Mob : 07850 783 842 

 

MALCOLM COLLINS 
30 Years Experience 

 

Fencing : All Tree Work : Hedge Cutting 
Fully Insured 

 

Logs Sold 
Loads : Half Loads : Bags (Min 3 bags) 

 

Tel : 01347 878 275 

 

THE TREE FELLA 
Sam Dickson C&G Arb. 

All aspects of Tree Surgery and Forestry 
Woodchip, Mulch and Logs for Sale 

Chipping, Log Splitting and Winching 
Fencing, Hedge Cutting, Site Clearance 

 

Tel : 01347 810 491 or 07725 053 449 
 www.samthetreefella.co.uk  

 
 
 

All aspects of 
gardening undertaken including; 

Paving, fencing, planting, turf, design & 
maintenance 

Please call Tom for a free quote 

Tel: 07752 420 906 or 01759 377 561 
www.wildlandscapesyork.com 

 

Andrew Pennock 

LIVING GARDENS 
 

All types of Gardening Jobs 
Undertaken 

Lawns & Hedgecutting a speciality 
 

Tel : 01347 878 312 

 

BRIAN FARRER 
Village Farm, High Street 

Thornton-le-Clay  
 

Garden Machinery Service & Repairs 
 

New and Used Machine Sales 
 
 

   01653 618 810     07713349240 
diane@villagefarm45.fsnet.co.uk  

 

PETER BELLWOOD 
Agricultural & Horticultural Engineer 

8 York Road, Sheriff Hutton, York 
 

ALL FARM & GARDEN MACHINERY 
REPAIRED : SERVICED : SHARPENED 

 

Contact : 01347 878 590 
Mobile : 07947 045 222 

 

Howardian Contracts 
 

Tracked 360 Excavators 
1.5 – 8.5 tonne tracked operated digger hire 

Drainage, drain repairs, ditching 
landscaping & pond excavation 

Contact : Guy Unsworth 
07778 589 952 

 

Aerial Services – York.co.uk 
Fed up with poor reception? … 

Still running off your Old Aerial System?.... 
We offer 

Fully Insured professional service 
Your property left clean and tidy 
We supply our own vacuums ! 

Call Steve on 01904 819 030 

 

 

Flaxton Forge 
Artist Blacksmith & Fabricator 

Bespoke Ironwork 

made to Commission 
Contact : Tom Heys : 01904 468 144 

Website : www.flaxtonforge.co.uk  

http://www.j-skelton.co.uk/
mailto:cathymcunningham@icloud.com
mailto:theeshes@tiscali.co.uk
http://www.samthetreefella.co.uk/
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York Boilers Ltd  
Derek Precious 

 

Worcester Bosch 
Accredited Gold Installer 

 

Office : 01904 490 421 or 
Mobile :  07740 493  903 

derekprecious@hotmail.com  

 

JONATHAN HULL 
GRANVILLE G HULL & SON Ltd. 

 

for all new 

Bathrooms, Tiling, Central Heating, 
New Boilers and Repairs 

Registered Installer 
 

Daytime Tel : 01347 878 512 
Evenings Tel : 01347 878 267 

Paul Waddington 
Electrical Services 

 

Qualified NAPIT approved Electrician 
All domestic electrical work carried out 

 

75 Windsor Drive, Wigginton, York 
 

 07917 450676 / 01904 769738 
paul.waddington@talktalk.net 

 

MORSE COACHES 
& 

TAXI HIRE 
 

Tel : 01347 878 969 
 

www.morse-coaches.com 
admin@morsecoaches.com  

 

Sheriff Hutton Private Hire 
Pre Booked  :  Licensed Driver 

 

Taxi for all your 
transport requirements 

 

helen.hendry@ymail.com 
Tel : 01347 878 710 

Mobile : 07769 21 29 23 

 

Need help with your Computer? 
 

Internet, hardware, software, upgrades, 
tuition, or simply an introduction to 

your PC …. sorted in your own home 
 

Martin Underwood          01653 619 293 
                                          07748 632 563 
 

Underwood Computer Services 
 

 

Richard Fisher & Associates 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

Richard W Fisher ~ Neil Martin 
Zareen Ashraff ~ Hussein Hassanali 

 

Martin House, 24 Barley Rise, Strensall 
York YO32  5AA 

 

Tel : 01904 490 060 

Howardian Dental Practice 
Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 

WE go the extra mile 
 so YOU don’t have to ! 

Convenient, approachable, professional 
Dr Christine Parker BDS 

Telephone 878 111 

 

DENTAL SURGEONS 
 

New Patients Welcome 
Early Morning Surgery 

 

Robert Glover : Helen Halliburton 
 

96 The Mount, York 

Tel : 01904 623 436 

 

 

Pilates, Circuits 
Swimming with Linzi 

 

info@linzifitness.co.uk 
 

   07583 936 246 
 

fb …swimmingwithlinzi  
 

 
Anna Martinez-Armitage 

Spanish Tutor 
Courses for people of all ages and abilities 

Business Courses - Interpreting & Translations 
Conversational & Holiday Spanish 

Tel: 07800 634510 
W: www.spanish-talk.com 

W: www.books4spanish.com 
 

NICOLA’S CUISINE 
 

OUTSIDE CATERING 
 

Tailor Made Menus 
 

Crockery, Cutlery & Glass Hire 
 

Tel : 01904 468 220 
Mobile : 07860 612 622 

Email : nicola@nicolas-cuisine.co.uk  
 

 

Puddleducks 
Award Winning Children’s 

Nursery 
Open 7.30 – 6.00pm 

Purpose built, modern facilities 

Fully Qualified, Professional Team 
Tel : 01347 878 648 

www.sheriffhuttonnursery.co.uk 

Janet Hull 
 

Sewing Tuition Mondays 7 - 
9pm 

 

Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 
 

mobile 07979484663 
Home 01904491001 

e-mail  janethull@tiscali.co.uk  

York Wines 
Specialist Wine Importers 

Retail, Wholesale & Internet Wine Sales 
Wellington House, Sheriff Hutton 

www.yorkwines.co.uk 
Tel : 01347 878716 

Open daily except Sunday 

 

pizza’s world 
Pizzas : Kebabs : Burgers : Parmesans : Off-licence 

 

Sunday – Thursday 4 – 10.30pm 
(CLOSED Tuesday) 

Friday and Saturday 4 – 11pm  
 

Sheriff Hutton Industrial Estate 
 

Tel : 01347 878 967 

www.pizzasworld.co.uk  

 

 

ALISON MASSINGHAM 
flowers  

 
Tel : 01347 878345 

07786574359 
www.alisonmassingham.co.uk  

 

Angela  Mobile Hairdresser 
 

Over 35 years experience 
 

All Aspects of hairdressing 
Shampoo&Set & Perming 

 

Tel : 01904 425635  
Mobile 07740245642 

 

CASTLE QUALITY MEATS 
Unit 2a Sheriff Hutton Industrial Park 

 

‘Quality Meats 
at Competitive Prices’ 

 

Hot Sandwiches Mon – Fri 10.00 – 2.00 
 

Jerry Petch 
Tel/Fax : 01347 878 222 

STILLINGTON FISHERIES 
for the 

finest skinless haddock and cod 
Tuesday to Thursday 5.00 – 7.00 

Friday & Saturday 11.45 – 1.30 & 5.00 – 7.00 

Closed Sunday and Monday 
The Green, Stillington, YO61 1JX 

Tel : 01347 811 747 

 

mailto:derekprecious@hotmail.com
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Village Regular Weekly Activities 
Sun 9.30am Holy Communion Parish Church but check in church for details 

 10.30am Morning Service Methodist Church    

Mon    7.30pm Badminton  Village Hall 

Tues 9.00am Playgroup School    

 9.15am Pilates Village Hall 7.00pm Circuit Training  Village Hall 

 10.30am Pilates Village Hall 8.00pm Pilates  Village Hall 

Wed 9.00am Playgroup School    

 9.30 am Tennis Coaching Tennis Club    

 10.00am Drop in for Coffee Methodist Church    

 10.30am Ladies Tennis Tennis Club    

Thurs 9.45am Babes & Toddlers Village Hall 6.30pm Youth Group  Village Hall  

Fri 9.00am Playgroup School    
 

 
Additional Activities in July 
Sat  1st  6.30pm for 7.00pm Oldish Spice in St Helen & The Holy Cross 

Sun 2nd  10.00am Field Naturalists visit to Pond Head, Yearsley Wood.   Meet at 
the Highwayman Car Park  

  2.00 – 3.30pm Free Village Tea Party in the Parish Church 

Tues 4th  12.30pm Over 60’s Luncheon Club in the Village Hall 

Wed 5th  11.15am Revd Elizabeth Cushion leads a discussion on James, part 3 

Thurs 6th  9.30 – 11.30am Health Visitor in the Village Hall 

Fri  7th  10.00 – 12.00 noon Super Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park 

Sat 8th  10.00 – 12.00 noon Jumblies Coffee Morning at Midway, Main Street, in aid of Help 
the Heroes 

Mon 10th  7.30pm Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall 

Wed 12th  7.30pm Ladies Group in the Village Hall with the Governor of Full 
Sutton Prison 

Fri 14th  7.30pm Parish Council meeting in the Village Hall 

Sat  15th  6.30 – 10.30pm Family barn Dance in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall for St 
Leonard’s church 

Fri 21st  10.00 – 12.00 noon Super Mobile Library in the Village Hall car park 

Thurs 27th  09.30am Village Ramble at Huggate.   Meet in Sheriff Hutton Village Hall 
car park 

 

Dates to Note  
Aug 9th   Ladies Group visit to Breezy Knees nursery 

 12th  2.30pm Sheriff Hutton Annual Village Show in the Village Hall 

Sept  9th  2.00pm Jumblies sale in aid of Yorkshire Air Abulance 

 26th  7.30pm History Group.   The Historical Study of the Yorkshire Dialect 

Nov 6th  7.30pm Village Charity meeting in the Village Hall 

 18th  7.00pm  Murder Mystery Evening in the Village Hall 

Dec 8th  7.30pm Bingo in aid of Farlington Church 

 9th  10.00 – 12noon Village Hall Christmas Coffee Morning 
 
 

To Hire the Village Hall call 07854 801 260 (please note the new number) or email 
villagehall@sheriffhutton.co.uk 

In  
To contact the Village News production team email villagenews@sheriffhutton.co.uk  

or call Richard and Wendy Haste (878581) or Brian and Lynne Shepherd (878310) 
 

Items for the August Village News should reach the Editors by no later than July 18th  
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